
To whom it may concern, 
 
My name is April Ott. I am a mother of two daughters, ages 10 and 7, and I live in Sheridan, 
Oregon. I am deeply concerned about HB3063 and the potential ramifications on my family.  
 
My youngest daughter was born with cerebral palsy, it is not in her best interest to receive all 
required vaccines. This bill prevents me from making the decision I feel is best for my 
daughter’s health. I also have the choice to selectively choose how I vaccinate my older 
daughter and I would lose that basic right as a parent if this bill was to pass. 
 
At this time, It is VERY difficult to obtain a medical exemption which I would have to resort to if 
this bill passed and yet even then it will not cover the vast majority of cases. Please look into 
what it takes to get a medical exemption in Oregon.   
 
There is no question that some children do not tolerate vaccinations. The National Vaccine 
Injury Compensation Program would not exist if there wasn't evidence of adverse reactions. It is 
clearly a violation of parental rights to require people to inject into their children's bodies medical 
treatments without admitting that there are risks.  
 
My daughter has already been subjected to a lifelong neurological downfall, I do not want to be 
forced to put her at any further risk. Do not allow this bill to pass and take away that right I have 
as her parent.  
 
Thank you, April Ott 
 


